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Wembley Primary School 
Newsletter No. 2 – 15 February 2017 

Upcoming dates: 
 
Tuesday 14 Feb-24 Feb 
Year 3/4 Swimming Program 
 
Wednesday 15 Feb 
Meet & Greet 
 
Thursday 16 Feb 
Meet & Greet 
 
Friday 17 Feb 
Book Club Orders due 
 
Wednesday 22 Feb 
Curriculum Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pupil Free Day-Wednesday 22 February 
There will be a Pupil Free Day next Wednesday 22 
February to allow teachers to participate in 
professional development. The staff will be 
continuing our learning on the Art and Science of 
Teaching. Teachers will be working at school 
between 8.30am-4.30pm on that day. The Out of 
School Care Program will operate on this day, 
during its normal times of 7.00am-6.00pm. Please 
contact Deborah or Victoria on 9314 9358 if you 
would like to book your children in for the day. 
 
Meet and Greet-Parent-Teacher Meetings 
Meet and Greets are being held today and 
tomorrow. If you missed booking online please 
contact the office to make an appointment. 
The teachers look forward to meeting all parents 
and finding out more about your child. 
 
Drop Off and Pick Up Times 
Parents are reminded that the playground is 
supervised from 8.45am in the morning and until 
3.30pm in the afternoon. If you are not able to pick 
your child up by 3.15pm please contact the office 
and your child will be directed to wait in the foyer 
area until you arrive for pick up. 
Any children who are still in the playground at 
3.30pm and not being supervised by their parent 
must proceed to the foyer area of the office for 
safety and supervision reasons. 
 
Canteen News 
Thanks to the new QKR App lunch orders are now 
much easier to organize for your child. 
Orders can be placed and paid for on line and lunch 
is delivered to your child’s class. There is no need to 
send in a written order unless you want to provide 
your own bag and if this is the case please indicate 
on the bag that the order was placed online to avoid 
a situation of orders being doubled up. 

From the Principals 

 
Student Clothing 
Please ensure that your 
child’s clothing is clearly 
labelled with their name and 
class. This will ensure that, 
if they accidentally leave a 
jacket or hat in the 
playground, it will get 
returned to them and not 
end up in the lost property 
cupboard. 
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If you have any questions about ordering from the canteen please contact the 
assistants in the canteen. 
An updated Menu and price list is available on the school website. 
 
Sun Smart 
Wembley Primary School is a Sun Smart school and students are required to wear a 
broad brimmed school hat at all times whilst in the playground – this includes during 
recess and lunch time, as well as physical education and sports sessions. 
Please ensure that your child has applied sunscreen prior to coming to school.  
Children without a hat will be asked to spend their recess and lunch breaks in the 
shaded area near the canteen. Hats can be purchased from the office at a cost of $14. 
 
School Contributions and Levies 
Information has been distributed to all families in relation to school contributions 
and levies for 2017. If you have misplaced your information please contact the Office 
or visit our Website to access the information for each year level. 
Our preferred payment option is via our Qkr! App (please see the Wembley Primary 
School website http://www.wembleyps.vic.edu.au/ for details) or payment can also be 
made using cash, cheque, or EFTPOS at the office. 
If making your payment at the office, please bring along your completed 2017  
Parent Contribution Payment Summary Page, page 3 of this document.  
Thank you to all families who have already made payment. 
If required, a Payment Plan can be arranged. Please contact Mandy Pilkington, 
Business Manager, on 9314 7054 to discuss. 
 
Financial Assistance (Information for Parents)(attached to this Newsletter) 
The Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) forms and information is on the 
school’s website and available from the office. Read the information and if eligible 
please complete the form and return it to the Office as soon as possible. Please note: 
the program for 2017 closes on Friday 30 June, 2017. 
 
Student Free Days (Curriculum Days) for 2017 
Each year schools receive four student free days (when student instruction does not 
occur) for professional development, school planning and administration, 
curriculum development and student assessment and reporting. 
School Council has approved the following three student free days: 

¥ Wednesday 22 February, 2017 
¥ Wednesday 3 May, 2017 
¥ Wednesday 28 June, 2017 

School Council has set these dates well in advance to enable you to make appropriate 
arrangements for child care. These dates are also published on the school’s website. 
OSHC Program will be operating on these days should you require childcare. 
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School Council Election 
School Council elections are held at the beginning of each school year and the process 
must be completed by the end of March.  
 
School Council has three main responsibilities. They are: 
 

1. Finance – overseeing the development of the school’s annual budget and 
ensuring proper records are kept of the school’s financial arrangements 

2. Strategic Planning – participating in the development and monitoring of the 
school’s Strategic Plan 

3. Policy development and review – developing, reviewing and updating policies 
that reflects a school’s values and supports the school’s broad direction 
outlined in the Strategic Plan. 

Other key functions of School Council include: 
¥ Raising funds for school related purposes 
¥ Maintaining school grounds and facilities 
¥ Entering into contracts i.e. school cleaning 
¥ Reporting annually to the school community and the Department 
¥ Representing and taking the views of the community into account 
¥ Regulating and facilitating after-hours use of school premises and grounds 
¥ Operating Out of School Hours Care 

 
Currently, School Council meets on the third Monday of each month; however, days 
and times are always discussed and decided on at the first meeting of a newly elected 
School Council. 
 
Wembley Primary School has a School Council of twelve members – eight parent 
members and four DET members.  Half the positions become vacant each year. 
Parent members whose tenure ends in 2017 are: 

¥ Simone Outteridge 
¥ Kellie Anthony 
¥ Matthew Bateman 
¥ Con Lagos 

Parent members whose tenure ends in 2018 are: 
¥ Belinda Faehrmann 
¥ Michael Umseher 
¥ Janet Condy 
¥ Derryn Rudd 

DET members whose term ends in 2017 are: 
¥ Angela Petridis 
¥ Terry Lawless 

DET members whose term ends in 2018 are: 
¥ Annmaree Jones 
¥ Kevin Chigwidden 
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Election Process and Timeline 
Notice of Election and call for nominations  Wednesday 8 February, 2017 
Closing of Nominations     Wednesday 22 February, 2017 
Posting of list of candidates and nominators  Thursday 23 February, 2017 
If number of candidates exceeds the number of vacancies  
Ballot papers to be distributed    Monday 27 February, 2017 
Close of ballot      Monday 6 March, 2017 
Vote count       Monday 6 March, 2017 
Declaration of poll      Monday 6 March, 2017 
If you are interested in being a member of School Council and need more information, 
please contact me 9314 7054 or speak to one of the current School Council members. 
 
Nomination forms can be collected from the school office during school hours. 
Please return completed nomination forms to me by COB (4.30pm) Wednesday 22 
February, 2017. 
!
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Prep A   

Prep B   

Prep C   

Prep D   

Prep E   

1A Charlie H For showing the values of Respect and Cooperation. 

1B Max P For demonstrating respect with his excellent whole body 
listening. Well Done Max! 

1C Frankie O For making great contributions when discussing our school 
values and expected behaviours. 

1D Camilla C For showing the Wembley Value of persistence in her 
writing. Great work Camilla! 

2A Thomas F For showing all of the Wembley Values in his first week, 
especially that of respect.  Well done Thomas on your great 
listening. 

2B Tandia B For demonstrating attentive listening, focusing on learning 
and showing the Wembley values. 

2C Franklin D For outstanding persistence and enthusiasm with ensuring 
his work reflects his best efforts.   

2D Charlie M For engagement in all aspects of learning and insightful 
contributions to classroom discussions. Well done Charlie! 

2E Quinn T For settling in nicely to your new school and showing 
excellent listening skills  

3A Thea H For your outstanding support of your peers while also 
maintaining excellent focus on your own quality learning. 
Well done, Thea! 

3B Rian D For your persistence during Writing, resulting in a variety of 
interesting and detailed seeds for your future writing pieces.  
Amazing work! 

3C Paige S For regular, relevant, and enthusiastic contributions to 
classroom and small group discussions.   

!
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3D Millie B For being an attentive listener and always contributing to 
class discussion.  
Well done on a great start to Year 3 Millie! 

4A Eddy D For his wonderful efforts in supporting his peers in the 
classroom and his positive attitude towards his learning. 
Great start to the year Eddy, keep it up! 

4B Noah H For his great enthusiasm to all areas of his learning and for 
consistently contributing to class discussions. 

4C Emily J For upholding the Wembley Values by being a cooperative 
and helpful member of 4C. 

4D Jasmine T  For displaying a high level of effort in the work she has done 
to date. You have made a great start to the year, Jasmine. 
Well done! 

5A Matasam E For his focus, persistence and effort in completing all set 
tasks. A fantastic start to the year - well done Mimi! 

5B Emily D For her focus and engagement during the safety and 
technique lessons at the Beach Program in Port Melbourne.  

5C Rosa W For bringing an enthusiastic attitude to 5C and making 
insightful contributions to class discussions. Great start to 
2017 Rosa! 

5D Ruby H For showing the Wembley Values when trying new things at 
her new school. Welcome to Wembley Ruby! 

5/6A Eleni T For her attentive listening and significant participation in all 
classroom discussions held so far. A great start to the year - 
well done!  

6A Lloyd T For displaying a grounded demeanor, a positive attitude, and 
an enthusiastic approach towards learning in his first week 
at Wembley Primary School.  

6B Levi B For his willingness to participate in class discussions and the 
positive attitude that he shows towards his learning. Well 
Done! 

6C James F For showing enthusiasm and displaying the Wembley values 
in all tasks so far in 2017. Keep up the good work James!   

!
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P.S

Wembley Primary School 
   English Information & Classroom Helper’s Training Session 

 
Dear Parents of students in Year Prep and Year One, or new parents to our school. 
 
You are invited to attend an English Information and Classroom Helper’s English 
Training session, for parents who intend to volunteer in the classroom.  
 
This session is scheduled on Wednesday 1 March 2017, from 9:05am - 10:05am and 
will be repeated again that evening from 6:00pm - 7:00pm. It will be held in the 
staffroom and will be facilitated by our Literacy Consultant Jim Kinniburgh and myself. 
 
The first part of the session will explore the reading approaches that we implement. The 
second part of the session is designed to assist parents who are involved in their child’s 
English classroom program, providing a basic training of Reading and Writing 
approaches used in Year Prep, One and Two. 
 
We are offering this information in two sessions to enable as many parents as possible 
to attend. 
 
We look forward to seeing you and working towards achieving a better common 
understanding of English in the Early Years. 
 
Please note that we are unable to provide child minding during these sessions. 
 
To facilitate planning for these sessions, please complete and return the attendance slip 
below, to the office, by Friday 24 February, 2017.  
If you have any questions, please contact me at school on 9314-7054 or via email at: 
katsouranis.taxia.t@edumail.vic.gov.au 
 
Kind Regards 
Taxia Katsouranis – Leader of English and Prep/One/Two 
"------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
English Information & Classroom Helper’s Training Session 
Please return slip to the office by Friday 24 February, 2017. 
 
Name of adult/s attending_________________________________________ 
Class that your child/ren is/are in _______________ 
 
Please tick the session you wish to attend: 
 
Wednesday 1 March 9:05-10:05am  
Wednesday 1 March 6:00-7:00pm 
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That’s it! There’s no need to return paper order
forms or payment receipt details to your school.

Head to scholastic.com.au/LOOP 
             or

Follow these easy steps!

LOOP
LOOP is the Scholastic Book Club 

Linked Online Ordering & Payment platform.

1   Simply grab your child’s Book Club catalogue and either SIGN-IN or REGISTER
your account.  

3   Click on ORDER and enter the item number from the Book Club catalogue.

 Looking for MORE product information? Additional content such as videos and downloads 
are available for select titles. Select your issue and enter the item number to view 
information on titles and some great resources, such as videos and reviews. 

4   All orders are linked directly to the school for submission to Scholastic. Books will still
be delivered to your child’s classroom if you order by the close date. 

It’s easy to order and pay online for your child’s Book Club order 
using your credit card. If your school is not yet in the LOOP, 

speak with your school’s Book Club Organiser.

2   Add your child’s fi rst name and last initial (so the school knows who the book is for),
then select your SCHOOL and your CHILD’S CLASS. 
Note: You can order for multiple children at once if they attend the same school.
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CAMPS, SPORTS AND EXCURSIONS FUND (CSEF)  APPLICATION FORM  

!
 
 
School  Name      School  REF ID 

!

Parent/legal  guardian  details  
!

Surname         

First name         

Address        
!

Town/suburb    State   Postcode               
!

Contact number        

Centrelink pensioner concession OR  Health care card number (CRN) 

– – – OR 
!

Foster parent*  OR Veterans affairs pensioner 
!

*Foster Parents must provide a copy of the temporary care order letter from the Department of Health and Human Services (DHHS). 
!

Student  details  
!

Child ’s surname    Child ’s first name  Student  ID Date of  birth  
(dd/mm/yyyy) 

Year level  

! ! ! ! !

! ! ! ! !

! ! ! ! !

! ! ! ! !

! ! ! ! !

! ! ! ! !

! ! ! ! !
!

I authorise the Department of Education and Training (DET) to use Centrelink Confirmation eServices to perform an enquiry of my Centrelink 
customer details and concession card status in order to enable the business to determine if I qualify for a concession, rebate or service. I also 
authorise the Australian Government Department of Human Services (DHS) to provide the results of that enquiry to DET. 

!

I understand that: 
!

�‡ DHS will use information I have provided to DET to confirm my eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund and will disclose to DET 
personal information including my name, address, payment and concession card type and status. 

!

�‡ this consent, once signed, remains valid while my child is enrolled at a registered Victorian school unless I withdraw it by contacting the school. 
!

�‡ I can obtain proof of my circumstances/details from DHS and provide it to DET so that my eligibility for the Camps, Sports and 
Excursions Fund can be determined. 

!
�‡ if I withdraw my consent or do not alternatively provide proof of my circumstances/details, I may not be eligible for the Camps, Sports and   
Excursions Fund provided by DET. 
 
�‡���L�Q�I�R�U�P�D�W�L�R�Q���U�H�J�D�U�G�L�Q�J���P�\���H�O�L�J�L�E�L�O�L�W�\���I�R�U���W�K�H���&�D�P�S�V�����6�S�R�U�W�V and Excursions Fund  may be disclosed to the Victorian Department of Health and 
Human Services and /or State Schools Relief for the purpose of evaluating concession card services or confirming eligibility for assistance. 

!
You are able to request access to the personal information that we hold about you, and to request that any errors be corrected, by contacting your 
child�¶s school. 

!
Signature  of  applicant                                                                                     Date        /         /        
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CSEF ELIGIBILITY 

Below is the criteria used to determine a student�¶s eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund (CSEF). 
 

Criteria 1 �± Eligibility 

To be eligible* for the fund, a parent or legal guardian of a student attending a registered Government or non-
government Victorian primary or secondary school must: 

�‡ on the first day of Term one, or; 

�‡ on the first day of Term two; 
 

a) Be an eligible beneficiary within the meaning of the State Concessions Act 2004, that is, be a holder of 
Veterans Affairs Gold Card or be an eligible Centrelink Health Care Card (HCC) or Pensioner Concession 
Card (PCC) holder, OR 

b) Be a temporary foster parent, and; 
c) Submit an application to the school by the due date. 

* A special consideration eligibility category also exists. For more information, see: www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  
 

Parents who receive a Carer Allowance on behalf of a child, or any other benefit or allowance not income tested by 
Centrelink, are not eligible for the CSEF unless they also comply with one of (a) or (b) above. 
 

 

Criteria 2 - Be of school age and attend school in Victoria 

School is compulsory for all Victorian children aged between six and 17 years of age inclusive. 
 

For the purposes of CSEF, students may be eligible for assistance if they attend a Victorian registered primary or 
secondary school. Typically, these students are aged between five and 18 years inclusive. 

 

CSEF is not payable to students attending pre-school, kindergarten, home schooled, or TAFE. 
 

Eligibility Date 

For concession card holders CSEF eligibility will be subject to the parent/legal guardian�¶s concession card being 
successfully validated with Centrelink on the first day of either term one (30 January 2017) or term two (18 April 2017). 

 

 
PAYMENT AMOUNTS 

CSEF payment amount 
The CSEF is an annual payment to the school to be used towards camps, sports and/or excursion expenses for the 
benefit of the eligible student. 

�‡ Primary school student rate: $125 per year. 

�‡ Secondary school student rate: $225 per year. 
 

The CSEF is paid directly to your child�¶s school and will be allocated by the school towards camps, sports and/or 
excursion costs for your child. 

For ungraded students, the rate payable is determined by the student�¶s date of birth. For more information, see: 
www.education.vic.gov.au/csef 

Year 7 government school students who are CSEF recipients are also eligible for a uniform voucher. Secondary 
schools are required to make applications on behalf of parents so please register your interest at the school.  

HOW TO COMPLETE THE APPLICATION FORM 
NOTE: ALL SECTIONS MUST BE COMPLETED BY PARENT/LEGAL GUARDIAN 

 
1. Complete the PARENT/LEGAL GUARDIAN DETAILS section. 

Make sure that the Surname, First Name, and Customer Reference Number (CRN) details match those on your 
concession card. You will also need to provide your concession card to the school. 

If you are claiming as a Foster Parent or a Veteran Affairs Pensioner, you will need to provide a copy of 
documentation confirming your status as a temporary Foster Parent or provide your Veterans Affairs Pensioner 
Gold card to the school. 

2. Complete the STUDENT/S DETAILS section for students at this school. 

3. Sign and date the form and return it to the school office as soon as possible. The CSEF program for 2017 closes on 
30 June, 2017. 

 
CSEF payments cannot be claimed retrospectively for prior years. 
 
Queries relating to CSEF eligibility and payments should be directed to the school. 

 
© 2016 Department of Education and Training 
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Wembley Parents Community Group  

(WPCG) 

 
 

Who is WPCG.  
We are a group of parents focusing on community togetherness and culture 

building,  along with forming the fundraising arm at Wembley Primary School.  

 

Class Representatives for 2017  
WPCG is again looki ng for parents to  become their Class Representative /s  for 

2017.  

All WPCG Reps play an important role in facilitating the building of our school 

community  and  culture, starting from the ground up at class leve l.  

 

Responsibility of a WPCG Class Rep  
¥ Act  as the main conduit between  parents of your childÕs class  and  WPCG 

to keep  them up to date with  events throughout the year.  

¥ 2017 is a Wembley Fete year.  Reps will become vitally important in the 

overall organization of the day  Ð timetabling volunteers, worki ng stalls, 

sourcing  leads for donations /sponsorship , etc.  

¥ Encourage families to participate  in eve nts and activities . It is through 

engagement that our community grows.  

¥ Most of our communication will be done via email but there will be times 

we will try to  come together to idea share, problem solve and have a chat!  

¥ Have heaps of fun whilst networking with other like -minded parents.  

 

Proposed  Future  Events for WPCG  

¥ Family Film Night  

¥ MumÕs Night Out/DadÕs Night Out  

¥ Wem bley FamiliesÕ Small Business Showcase  

¥ Wine Tasting Evening  

¥ Mothers and Fathers Day Stalls  

¥ Wembley Fete  

¥ Annual Raffle  

¥ Guest speaker s ie. Cyber Safety, ÒRaising Children Ó Ð Steve Biddulph  

           We are always looking for new and exciting ideas. Don Õt be shy ! 
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If you are keen to get involved  and make a real difference, please email Ally 

and Rebecca on wembleycommunitygroup@gmail.com  

 

Make sure you like our facebook page:  

Wembley Parents Community Group (@WPCG4788)  

 

 

TERM 1 DRAMA  AT  WEMBLEY

Schamozzle o! er drama classes for Wembley 
Primary School children at the school on Friday 
afternoons. Term 1 classes start Friday 24th 

February. 

Group  1: 2.25-3.15pm

Group  2: 3.15-4.15pm

Term 1 is a 5 week term open to all children 

from Prep-Year 6.Cost for the term is $70.

Please contact Suzanne for enrolment details: 
suzanne@schamozzle.com.au
0416 104 947
www.schamozzle.com.au
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